WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

Joint Board Meeting 9/20/07

A Joint meeting of the Boards was held 9/20/07 at Beverly Mason’s home. Board members present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Don Meader, Kelly Jeffries, Glenn Mori, Elmer Hynes, Bill Clegg, Gary Cole and Tom Gill. Guests present: Brian Burns.

The minutes of the July 19, 2007 meeting were approved by both boards as printed.

Directory: Don had no progress to report.

Mailing: Beverly reviewed the items to go out in the mailing to all Aviation members. Kelly read a letter from the Safety Committee, which will accompany the mailing, as well as Guidelines for Safe Operation and Guidelines for maintaining usage status of the runway. A motion was passed to approve the letter as written and send out in the package.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara was unable to attend the meeting but sent an e-mail to Beverly stating that tax returns have been filed and there is no tax due. Aviation assessments receivables are $4,781 or 10% of the total budget. The Aviation Corp. CD has been reinvested at a yield of 5% to mature 3/8/08.

Gary inquired as to anything new about PAPI. He asked for clarification on the workings of the Runway Committee. Beverly explained that the committee should seek out thoughts and ideas for any runway or aviation related improvements. The committee should then evaluate and assess these suggestions. When they are comfortable with a proposal for any changes, they then come to the Board with recommendations.

This ended the Aviation and joint parts of the meeting. We continued with the Property Owners portion of the meeting.

Treasurer’s report: From Barbara’s e-mail Beverly read that there are receivables in the amount of: $9,184 or 15% of the budget outstanding.

Mailing: Beverly reviewed the items to go in the general mailing to all members. A section was added reviewing the Town of Ossipee leash law. The site plan review form was reviewed. A motion was passed to change the revised date on the form to 9/20/07.

Bob Clark Court case: Beverly read a letter from the atty. dated 8/21/07 reviewing the part of the case involving the construction of a residential building on the lot. The Judge ruled in our favor on the Summary Judgment. Bob Clark’s attorney appealed the judgment, claiming that they didn’t receive the paperwork. The Court denied the motion to reconsider.

Beverly sent out a letter to the Moore’s thanking them for their solution to the storage trailer problem. She also sent a letter to the Town of Tamworth thanking them and Road Agent Bruce Robinson for fixing the Lake Rd. Don noted that he plans to talk to Bruce Robinson again about a solution to the shoulder at the entrance to WV.

Public input:  Brian Burns objected to the street sign that is posted at the southeast corner of Red Baron Lane, which calls the road Ghetto Lane. Bill Clegg explained that he and Marty Tetu, two of the residents on the road, have had a long-standing joke about calling their road Ghetto Lane. As a result, he posted the sign.

Elmer commented that he has noticed many of the Time Warner Cable Company junction boxes are crooked, falling over and unsightly. He wanted to know if we could get Time Warner to come in and fix them. Beverly assigned Elmer the task of contacting Time Warner and asking their cooperation.

NEXT MEETING: NOVEMBER 15

6:30PM AT Gary Cole’s

Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm

Peter Lambert

Secretary

